# **DAILY BULLETIN**

Williamsville Junior High

"Home of the Bee Bees"

March 12, 2015

## <u>Menu</u>

Thursday: Chicken & Noodles

Friday: Fish Nuggets

## **Miscellaneous**

**PARCC Testing:** Please be advised that WJHS students will be taking the computerized PARCC tests during three weeks in March. Test dates are class specific:

- \*Eighth graders will test March 9,12,17,20,25
- \*Seventh graders will test March 10,13,18, 23, 26
- \*Sixth graders will test March 11,16, 19, 24, 27.

~It is important that students get a good night's rest during the testing window and eat a good breakfast before coming to school. The school suggests that medical appointments and other elective absences be avoided during testing days. Students who are absent will be required to make up tests which will cause them to miss important regular class periods. Thank you for your cooperation~

**Graduation Gown Hand Outs:** The grad gowns are in! They will be handed out the week of March 30 to those 8<sup>th</sup> graders who've paid all fees. Letters were sent home on February 1 to those students who still owe graduation and book fees. Just a reminder to get these fees paid so we can give you your gowns!!!

**Set-Free Reading Seminar:** The folks from Set-Free Reading are very excited to be opening a Set-Free Reading tutoring center in Williamsville. They will be conducting several meetings in March, one in Williamsville on Tuesday, March 17. If your parent would like to volunteer or if you're interested in signing up for some reading help, pick up a flyer in the office soon.

#### **WCUSD BUS RIDER POLICY**

Just to remind everyone of the school district policy about riding another bus besides your own. At the junior high level, the district allows students to ride only one bus. In emergency situations where a parent needs a student to ride another bus, a note must be brought to school from the parent stating the reason why a student should ride an alternate bus. A student riding with others on alternate buses for social reasons is not allowed.

### **Sports News**

**Volleyball:** The 8th grade girls ended their season last night losing to Blue Mound in an exciting three set match. The girls ended with a 12-9 record. Great season ladies, way to work hard! ALL 6th, 7th and 8th grade volleyball girls please come TODAY to the gym for a short meeting with Coach Moss and Coach Heaps at 3:00 in wrap-up. Thank You!

**To All Jr. High Boys:** The high school baseball team will have its annual spring break baseball camp on April 6th. Forms are available in the office or you can pick one up from Coach Buttry. Deadline to sign up is **THIS** Friday, March 13.

**High School VB:** Any girl interested in playing volleyball as a freshmen at WHS, please see Coach Heaps for information. All information and money needs to be turned into Coach Heaps by **THIS** Friday, March 13th. NO Exceptions. - Coach Carlson

### **Fine Arts News**

**Band Booster Meeting:** Tuesday, March 17th at 6:30 pm in the WHS band room. All band parents are encouraged to attend.

Mrs. Cole's Announcements: Boppin' Bee Bees will meet today - do not be late!

Mrs. Cole will see all 8th grade choir students Friday in wrap-up to make a decision on Graduation song.

Any 1st semester choir student wanting to sell Pease's Easter Eggs needs to see Mrs. Cole for order forms.

#### **HAVE A GREAT DAY!!!**

#### **EIGHTH GADE STUDENTS AND PARENTS**

Plans are currently underway for a class party following the 8th Grade Graduation ceremonies on May 22, 2015. Donations are being requested to make this event a success. A minimum donation of \$20 is suggested. Checks may be made to the Class of 2019 and dropped off in the junior high office. Stay tuned for party details coming soon! Thank you!

**DANCE MOVED TO NEXT WEEKEND:** Williamsville Community Foundation is hosting a 5th-8th grade Mardi Gras Dance on MARCH 21 at the Williamsville Community Center from (630pm-10pm) We will have Mardi Gras Masks for sale. If you have any questions/concerns or if any parents would like to help chaperone the dance please contact Melissa Hibbs-Edwards at 217-899-8500.